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EASTER SERVICE 
The Easter service was a spectacular display  
of colour and performance. Visuals and text 
were based on óThe Easter Story by Brian 

Wildsmith.  
Thank you to St Swithinôs for your hospitality.   
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 PARACHUTE FUN  
What started off as a Foundation Stage 
activity, turned into whole school parachute 
fun! From Reception to Year 6, the children 
enjoyed planning lots of games together. 

 
 

 
 

 



 

                 DANCE UMBRELLA  
 

Wow! What an impressive group of dancers 
we had this year. The Key stage two dance 
was so impressive. A huge thankyou to Ms 
Honor for her hard work and commitment to 
the dance club on Fridays after school. The 
children's hard work certainly paid off as they 
performed an amazing dance. It was a 
fabulous evening. Thankyou too, to Ms 
Charley who has helped with the club and to 
MS Bradley and Ms Nettel for helping on the 
night. 

 

Year 2 Dance Umbrella. 

This too was such a magical evening. The 
children have been working hard during 
lesson time to choregraph the dance and 
create some great moves! The theme was 
carnival and circus and they certainly shone 
on stage with their colourful outfits and 
energy. Thank you to Ms Short for helping 
during lesson time and during the Dance 
umbrella rehearsals and performance and 
also to Miss Butter for her support on the 
night. A special thankyou to Alice (Ruby's 
mum) for adding a little sparkle to the 
children's faces. Well done all of you. 

 
 

PE UPDATE 

Physical Education Kit. 

A reminder please that all children are 
required to change into PE kit for their PE 
lessons twice a week. This consists of a 
white T-shirt, navy or black shorts/skirt and 
trainers or daps. If the weather is cold, then 
please wrap up warm with leggings or 
tracksuit/jogging bottoms and a jumper in 
school colours. 

As the weather warms up all children from 
reception ï Year 6 will be participating in PE 
outside so they will need to bring trainers to 
every lesson. It is also advisable to wear sun 
cream a hat and to bring a water bottle. 

Please check your childôs PE kit over the 
holidays so that we come back with the 
appropriate PE kit (named clearly) after the 
Easter break. 

Many Thanks, Laura Davis PE Leader 

 
 

 
 
  

 
 



                                                                 Term 5+6 Wellbeing. 
 

 
 
 
 

During Terms 5 & 6 we are going to have a wellbeing focus at St Andrews.  This 
will mean we will be trying out lots of new activities to try and embed some that 
really enhances the well-being of our children, Staff and school community.  We 
will be having taster days in different sports and activities from Golf to Yoga.  
We may be trying out some healthy recipes, learning some relaxation 
techniques, enjoying some art, walks, trips out and running a daily mile.   Whilst 
we have lots of ideas, we would welcome some help from our parents / carers.  
so, if you are a runner willing to organise a parent drop and run session or a 
cook willing to share your recipe ideas or have a skill or talent and some spare 
time to share it with our school community then we need you!   
Please fill in the return slip below and we will be in touch. 
 
 
Please return by Tuesday 23rd April 
 
Name 
….............................................................................................................................. 
 
 
Parent Carer of   (childs Name) 
….......................................................................................................... 
 
 
 
My skill is  
 
….............................................................................................................................. 



 

PLAYTIME EQUIPMENT 
As part of our well-being focus, we would like to launch some more activities during playtimes.  Our play 
leader would like to have more imaginative pieces of equipment for our children to play with.  This doesn’t 
just mean sports equipment – we are collecting all sorts of loose parts play items.  Below is a list of items 
that we will require.  It you are having a sort out over the Eater holidays then please keep any items you 
think might come in handy for our play times.  We will be asking parents to bring in items after Easter and 
we will announce the day after the holidays. If you could keep hold of them until we announce the day that 
would be greatly appreciated. They will be sorted into the outdoor store cupboard ready for us to use in 
the playground. 
Items we need areTyres, fabric, hats, tubes (plastic or tough cardboard) sturdy plastic / wooden storage 
boxes or crates, wooden garden Jenga pieces, old hoovers, small suitcases, pots and pans and boxes on 
wheels.  
 
 

 
 
 

 

ECO TEAM NEWS 

                      

 

ECO NEWS! 
 
Recently, we have voted in a new Eco Team, 
and we have a meeting every Tuesday. We are 
going to apply for the Eco Schools Award, so 
we need an action plan. We have minutes and 
information on our Eco Board, which is in the 
corridor on the way to the hall. We will also 
share information in assemblies and school 
newsletters. Our action plan will consist of 
three key topics, waste (including litter), 
energy and water. 
 
COMPETITION! 
The Eco Team needs a name so can you post 
your suggestions in the red envelope on the 
Eco Board and we will vote on them. 
(Suzanne and Luke, Year 5) 
 

 
 
Following on from our article in last 
weekôs newsletter we have sent 

home a change 4 life leaflet in your 
childôs book bag ï please take a look 
and see how well youôre doing and 

what little extra changes you may be 
able to make. 

 



 
St Andrewôs at the Great Big Egg Hunt 2019 

 
Following the success of the first Egg Hunt in 2015 (celebrating The egg Theatreôs 10th birthday) 
The Great Big Egg Hunt returns for Easter this year and will feature an egg designed by the 
children of St Andrewôs Church School Art After School Club! 
The childrenôs design has been beautifully interpreted by Bristol artist Jo McCarron, whose work 
has been sponsored by Monahans Bath. 
St Andrewôs egg (shown in the pictures below) and all the other eggs were revealed last Friday the 
5th of April, before heading off to their respective óhomesô for the duration of the Hunt.  
The Great Big Egg Hunt will take place around the city centre of Bath from the 13th of April to the 
12th of May.  
Residents and visitors of Bath will be able to take part in the hunt for free and great prizes may be 
won by those who complete the hunt, including tickets to The egg and to this yearôs Theatre Royal 
Pantomime, Beauty and the Beast. 
 
So, donôt waste time, grab a free map and head off around the City in search of St Andrewôs 
beautifully decorated egg! 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                              PICK UP AND DROP OFF TIMES  
 
To help keep everyone safe around the school gates, also please do not :  

- Park on yellow lines, zig-zags or block the school entrance  

- Park on the pavement, across dropped kerbs or residentsô and surgery parking spaces 

- Leave your vehicle with the engine still running  

- Stop in the middle of the road to drop your child off, even for a few seconds 

These changes will make a real difference to the congestion around the school and make the 
school run  safer for everyone. 
 
We are also lucky to have Victoria Park on our doorstep and one hour free parking is 
available, with only a short walk to school.  
 
 
                   Thank you for helping to keep our community a safe place. 

 



 
 
 
 

NURSERY PLACES  
 

We have Nursery places available for 

children aged 3 and 4 for NOW and for 

September 19.   
 

We are also pleased to be able to offer a 
limited number of free 30-hour childcare 

places, so please check your eligibility 
online at www.gov.uk/ childcare-
calculator and reserve your place. 

 
Please contact the School office for 

further information or visit the Nursery 
page on the website. 

 

FRIENDS UPDATE 
DIARY DATES 

 
 

Friday 26 April - Quiz night 
 
Saturday 11 May ς Working  Bee 
 

 

ALOM SHAHA-  AUTHOR VISIT 
 

RECIPES FOR WONDER SCHOOL 
ASSEMBLY 

 
Alom Shaha visited our school on Monday 
1st April. We had a wonderful time and 
Alom’s visit supported reading and 
science in our school. 

 

 
 

Thank you to Anu for organising this for 
the school.  
 

 
 
 

http://www.standrewsprimarybath.com/wp-content/uploads/2018/03/DSC_0386.jpg


 

 
 

Aurelia, Barnaby, Maisie 
 

 
 
 

       FOUNDATION STAGE EASTER BONNETS 
 

 
 
After a morning of making bonnets with 
parents and staff. Foundation Stage paraded 
during the Easter service and during Fridayôs 
special attendance  assembly. Thank you to 
the Friendôs for providing all the resources.   
 

 
 
 

FORTHCOMING DATES TERM 4 
 
 
• Saturday 20th April 
last day to vote for St Andrew’s in the 
HobbyCraft easter Bonnet competition 
 
• Tuesday 23rd April  
Start of Term 5 
 
• Tuesday 23rd April  
After School Clubs re-start 
 
• Friday 26th April  
Friends’ Quiz Night 
 
• Saturday 11th May  
Working Bee  10-4pm  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

TERM 4 WEEK 6 ATTENDANCE  
 

Reception Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 

97.00% 93.57% 97.39% 88.67% 91.48% 95.67% 96.88% 

 
 

Congratulations to Year 2 for the best class attendance this week of 97.39% 
Whole school attendance from September is 93.9%; our whole school attendance 

target is 96% 
 

Many congratulations to the 16 children who have 100% attendance for the 
academic year so far, and also to the 78 children who had 100% attendance for 

terms 3 and 4. 
 

We are hopefully over the worst of winter chills and colds, so we expect many more 
ñ100%ersò in Term 5.  

 
We know that it is tempting to add a ñcouple of daysò onto our school holidays but missing 

school will affect your childôs ability to fully access our curriculum. 

                                                                            HAPPY EASTER  
 
As we end another busy Term and look forward to the Easter break, I just wanted to thank you all for your 
continual support  for  St Andrewôs. I hope you all have a relaxing break and return refreshed and ready 
for the summer months ahead. During the holidays, we are having new fencing and a front gate fitted to 
increase security around the school. We also have new sky lights being installed in Foundation Stage 
which will allow increased ventilation !  There will be a letter going out during the first week back which 
will let you know about gate closing times for the playgrounds and club collection.   
 
At the Easter service I read a poem I was given in January.  Here it is for those of you who were unable 
to attend the service.  
 

Salute 
May happiness pursue you, 

catch you often, and 
should it lose you, 

be waiting ahead, making 
a clearing for you.  

 
Have a lovely break and see you all on Tuesday 23rd April !   

 
Mrs Jayne 

 
 
 
 
 


